[image: image1.jpg]





To ALPHA High School Parents:






May 23, 2006
 
It is with great sadness that I am writing to report that on Friday, May 19th, two ALPHA High School students were involved in an automobile accident.  STUDENT was killed and STUDENT was seriously injured. On Monday, May 22nd, the ALPHA Crisis Team provided small group and individual grief and crisis counseling services on the high school campus for students and for staff members.  These services will continue on campus for as long as they are needed to help in the healing process.
 
Services for STUDENT will take place this week.
Thursday from 3pm-8pm – Viewing at BETA Mortuary in ALPHA
Friday at 1:00pm – Services at GAMMA Church
STUDENT will be buried at the EPSILON Cemetery.
 
School will be open on Friday, May 26th. As per California Education Code 48205, students who would like to attend funeral services may be excused from school if written consent is provided from parents or guardians.  This permission can be granted as early as Wednesday if students present their notes to attendance or any assistant principal’s secretary.
 
It is important that parents talk to their children during this time to assist them with any concerns, feelings or questions they might have. Some suggested strategies are listed below:

· Do not think that talking about it will make your child feel worse, but do not insist your child talk about it. 

· Be a good listener (allow your child to do most of the talking) 

· Be honest and attentive 

· Acknowledge feelings 
· Provide supportive feedback and reassurance 

· Assure them that all of their feelings are normal 

· Encourage physical activities 

· Be available to your child 

 
Reactions to an event such as this may include fear, sleeplessness, decrease in energy level, anxiety, or withdrawal from normal routines. These are all normal reactions to trauma. You know your son/daughter best. Please monitor him or her for prolonged signs of distress.  If your child’s symptoms persist or you are concerned about your child’s reactions, please contact one of our counselors or an assistant principal.
 
Students and teachers are to be commended for their outpouring of support for the STUDENT and STUDENT family.  We are a large high school with a big heart for our students and their families.  If I can be of any assistance, please contact me at 999-9999.  Thank you for all you do to support your student at SCHOOL.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
 
PRINCIPAL, Principal, ALPHA High School
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